NYBL ZERO TOLERANCE POLICY 
Novi Youth Baseball League requires that managers, coaches, parents, players and umpires, at all times, conduct themselves in a way to foster the goals of NYBL, to create an outstanding baseball league characterized by an extremely high level of good sportsmanship, ethics, fair play, safety, camaraderie, and most of all fun and friendship. Therefore, NYBL has a “Zero Tolerance Policy” toward negative comments, actions or other behavior that detracts from this high standard.  

Our mangers and coaches are the role models for players and parents.  Managers and coaches are expected to demonstrate an extremely high level of good sportsmanship at all times, and should make every effort to abide by, promote and enforce the Zero Tolerance Policy.

Zero Tolerance Policy Concerning Umpires
There is absolutely no talking to the Umpires while a game is in progress. No exceptions. This includes all managers, coaches, players and parents. 

For example:

· No comments concerning balls and strikes. 

· No under-the-breath-remarks.

· No parents or fans directly behind the backstop. 

· No comments concerning any judgment calls.

· No comments concerning any rules interpretations.

NYBL managers and coaches are expected to lead by example, and enforce these policies where necessary.  Managers and coaches from both teams are expected to co-supervise all aspects of the game.  For example, if parents are sitting directly behind the umpire, the managers should stop the game and ask them to move.  Likewise, if a parent is making comments on umpire calls, both managers together should ask the parent to refrain.

Discussions with umpires should take place between innings.  If an umpire has made a rules mistake, is calling an improper strike zone, or is doing something else wrong, it is okay for both managers together to talk with the umpire between innings. These conversations should be positive in tone, with teaching the umpire as the goal. Under no circumstances should only one manager approach an umpire.  Both managers need to be involved in any discussions.  If a manager desires to approach an umpire, he or she should call the other manager over and approach the umpire together.  If you have a concern about an umpire's ability to do his or her job call the Division Director immediately after the game to discuss.

Zero Tolerance Policy Concerning Other Teams and Players
Managers, coaches, players and parents should demonstrate good sportsmanship toward other teams and players.  Mangers and coaches are the role models for players and parents, and should make every effort to be friendly and cordial before, during, and after games.  Good plays should be applauded by both sides.  No razzing or “Hey, batter, batter” chatter towards the other team is permitted. Never make negative remarks about players on either team.


